
MINUTES FOR MARCH 18, 2015 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town 
Hall, 3.30 p.m. 

 
Present:  Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White  
 
1.  The February minutes were approved. 
 
2.1 – Current Budget – Everything looks OK with the budget.  Probably the cost of the 
spring cleanup will be higher than in past years due to all the branches down during the 
winter. 
  
2.2 – No word back yet from the Budget committee on our submitted budget. 
 
3.1 – We unanimously approved David Taylor request for a granite bench on Oceanside 
lot (37, 1). 
 
 3.2 – Jim will contact Joy Straw’s family to see where the burial will be. 
 
Pending burials –  Barbara Muir – service March 21 
   George Friese – Oceanside, May 1 
   Eileen Rais – a lot will be purchased in Oceanside 
   Sally McGuckin – burial not yet scheduled  
   Miriam Callahan – burial in Riverside 
   Joy Straw – possible Oceanside lot to be purchased 
   Bill Williams – burial in Riverside in Pridham lot 
   George Munro – burial in Riverside 
 
4.1 – The Cemetery Rules and Regulations were approved unanimously.  Carol will 
send them to Pam for public posting. 
 
4.2 – Frost Cemetery Marker – Historic New England needs better pictures for the 
historic marker.   
 
4.3 –   Wetlands status of Oceanside Cemetery Phase II – Jim has created a rough 
draft of a letter to the Conservation commission inquiring about the possible wetlands 
area in the Oceanside Cemetery to see what their determination is about possible future 
use of this area. The letter has not been sent.  It will be sent this month. 
 
5.1 – Jim will attend the NHCA meeting on April 14.  The subject is columbariums. 
 
 
Next Meeting: April 15, at 3.30 p.m. 
 
Carol White, Secretary 


